BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 17th 2019

Approved and signed by Mr Campbell
Present
Mr Hughes, Mr Bruin, Mr Salway, Mr Shave, Mr Campbell, Ms Tuer

Mrs Harker (EDC), Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

Mr Campbell took the chair.

120.1 Apologies for absence.
Mr Dyke – family bereavement.

120.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.

None were made.

120.3 Co-option.

Having been co-opted in absentia Mr Salway signed the declaration of acceptance of office and was given the register of interests for completion.

120.4 Minutes of the meeting held on August 6th
Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved as correct and signed as such by Mr Campbell.

120.5 Comments and concerns of members of the public.

 No members of the public were present but it was mentioned that there were concerns over manholes near Butterwick that were in need of  attention. Mr Campbell would contact Mr Banks (CCC Highways).

120.6 EDC, CCC and LDNPA reports.

EDC – Mrs Harker spoke about EDC’s ‘New Vision for the Future of Eden’ consultation and exhibition at Rheged.

CCC – Mr Hughes. Nothing particular to report.

LDNPA representative was not present.

120.7 Finance.
Bank balances at 30/8/19  Current account   8831.65

                                              Business reserve  1004.24

All cheques cleared.

0.17 Interest added to business reserve account.

To be paid;-    Clerk’s salary   400.00

Payment authorised and cheque signed by Mr Bruin and Mr Hughes.

b) Request for a donation from Fellrunner Bus.

158.40 based on passenger usage was suggested.

It was agreed that 175.00 should be given.

The cheque was signed by Mr Bruin and Mr Hughes.

120.8 Grass cutting contract.
There was considerable discussion as there was dissatisfaction over some aspects of the current contract.  It was agreed that some areas would be planted with wild flowers and strimmed less frequently whilst road side verges would be strimmed more frequently to aid visibility for drivers. The current contractor was happy to comply. Mr Lee Schofield- RSPB – had offered to assist with flower planting next Spring.

120.9 Planning.
a) 7/2019/3063 Carhullan Farmhouse. Bampton, CA10 2QL

                            Restoration and extension of existing barn to form workshop and art studio.

    The Clerk had sent a response expressing councillors’ reservations about the possible future use of the premises.

b) 7/2019/3098  Setterah Park, Helton, CA10 2QA

                             Engineering operations associated with restoration of the River Lowther –Phase 1

     A response drafted by Mr Dyke and Ms Tuer expressing considerable concern over the plans and possible impact on the parish had been sent by the Clerk.

120.10 Updates.

a) Footway lighting.

No report.

b) Green waste provision.

Mrs Harker said that she would mention the non provision of green waste bins in the parish to EDC when the current contracts were up for review.

The Clerk would contact EDC Environmental Health department and mention the problem in the newsletter asking for comments from parishioners.

c) Broken fencepost and gate on the Millennium Footpath.

Mr Campbell had contacted LDNPA and the matter would be attended to.

d) Hedge trimming along the Shap road.

Mr Hughes reported that Highways would only carry out hedge trimming if overgrown areas were dangerous as they rely on farmers to trim their own hedges. He would contact Highways about the areas concerned.

e) Mardale Inn opening times.

A letter had been sent to the licence holder about a misleading sign advertising opening hours. No reply had been received.

f) Seat and bus shelter inspection.

A book had been provided for inspection reports. It was reported that some painting was required and it would be done when possible.

120.11 Councillors’ concerns.
There was concern that recycled cans were not being collected when the bins were full. 

Wasps had been reported in the willow tunnel in the playground and EDC had inspected the area but could find no trace of wasps or nest Mr Whitworth, Lowther Forestry worker, had volunteered to bring suitable equipment and trim the willow. His offer was gratefully accepted.

120.12 Items for the next agenda.
½ yearly financial report.

Budget for 2020/21

120.13 Date of next meetings.

Budget working party – Monday October 28th at Glen Cottage, Shap.

Council meeting – Tuesday November 19th.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 8.35pm              
